Burngreave New Deal for Communities

Board Meeting

Pitsmoor Methodist Church

5.30pm–7.25pm Wednesday, 26th April 2006 

Minutes

Present:  Rose Ardron (Chair), Dorrett Buckley-Greaves, Tony Hall, Peter Handy, Denise Horsfall, Muhammad Iqbal MBE (Vice Chair), Carol Jones, Ronnie Lewin, Amanda Wells, John Vincent.
In Attendance: Andy Barrs (South Yorkshire Police), John Clark (Chief Executive), Jackie Toyne (Monitoring and Evaluation Manager), Alison Reid (Communications Officer), Jane Anthony (PA to Chief Executive)
Observers:  Ian Clifford (Burngreave Messenger), Stephen Cooke.
	Item
	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Action

	  1.
	Apologies, Welcome & Introductions
	Apologies were received from Jane Brown, Andy Buck, John Errington, Seaton Gosling, Steven Jones, Beryl Peck, Joanne Roney, Aisha Special K, John Vincent.
Alison Reid the new Communications Officer was welcomed to the meeting and presented with a BNDfC pen.


	

	  2.
	Declaration of Interest
	The Chair requested members to declare any interest they had on items on the agenda.

Members present had no interests to declare on any items on this agenda.


	

	  3.
	Evaluation Framework: Presentation/ Project Approval
	The Chair informed the meeting that the Monitoring and Evaluation project was presented for approval at the last Board meeting, however, members decided they would like the Monitoring and Evaluation Manager to give a presentation responding to the issues they had raised.
The Chair welcomed the Monitoring and Evaluation Manager and invited her to give her presentation to the meeting (a copy is attached to these minutes).

The Monitoring and Evaluation Manager responded to members questions as follows:

· It may be difficult to obtain a representative sample of the diversity of people in the Burngreave area for the evaluation panel only because people will only engage if they want to.
· The programme has to report progress on a national basis and one element of the report is concerned with diversity, the programme must improve on how it develops local information and this project will support that.  The information is there but we need to use it better, therefore BNDfC are adopting the Manchester NDC system.  Mapping by post code, ethnicity, gender etc, will identify who is taking up the service and who is not.
· The local community will be trained to undertake evaluations along with the skills to prepare a tender but there will also be a role for the Community Engagement Team in supporting this.  Milestones will be added to ensure this is addressed.

· Further discussion is required regarding ownership of the evaluation process, BNDfC need to set up guidance and principles of how the evaluation should work in practice to ensure the programme is involved in the process.
· Recommendation 4 of the Zahno report (attached) has changed and the revised framework will be circulated to help members understand the process the projects have to go through.
· The commissioning process will be open, there will be a preferred suppliers list drawn up and local individuals and organisations will be included in the list.

The Chief Executive added the monitoring and evaluation strategy of projects and the larger theme evaluations is about the impact they have made, the programme can then learn lessons and implement changes as a result of evaluations, the process also allows the programme to gather evidence which can then be used to secure other funding, projects can also utilise the evidence to help to make them more effective/sustainable.
The Partnership Board noted the contents of the report and voted 6 for, none against and 3 abstentions to :

· Approve the Evaluation and Monitoring Project at a cost of £250,803.
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	  4.
	Transport Strategy
	The Chief Executive presented this report which updated the Partnership Board on the revised table of road safety schemes and to seek approval of the new schemes and revised road safety budget proposed by officers of the Burngreave-Fir Vale Transport Strategy.
The Chief Executive responded to members comments as follows: 
· The scheme will create additional parking spaces on Spital Hill and Spital Street, the planners for the schemes are liaising with Neil Stanley (SCC) who is working on the Advancing Together Transformational Projects to ensure that plans for Spital Hill regarding the public realm and transport are coordinated.

· The proposed virtual bus lane is not part of this scheme, Sheffield City Council are still consulting with the public regarding the bus lane but residents must act quickly to feed their comments into the consultation process as a final report is imminent.
· This scheme has nothing to do with the Burngreave bus service.  The Chief Executive expressed that he shared the concerns about the usage of this service and a meeting to discuss the concerns and the evaluation of the service has been set up with the Passenger Transport Executive.
· The Advancing Together Transformational Projects Steering Group shared the Board’s pleasure of the match funding coming into the area.  The Chief Executive added that the transport schemes being funded by BNDfC would not qualify for funding from Sheffield City Council therefore if the Board want the schemes to go ahead BNDfC should fund them.

· It is important to include the schemes in the overall Transport Strategy as decisions have been made after effective liaison between residents and Sheffield City Council, and also important to note that BNDfC funding is being utilised to address the wishes of residents.

The Chair informed members that the Chief Executive performed well in negotiations with SCC to obtain the best deal for the BNDfC community and residents.

The Partnership Board noted the proposed changes of the transport scheme and voted 6 for, none against and 3 abstentions to:

· Approve the inclusion of Barnsley Road/Spital Hill Better Buses Scheme.

· Approve the revised budget identified in Appendix 1 of the report.


	

	  5.
	AT Transformational Project Update
	The Chief Executive presented this report that updated Partnership Board members on the progress of the Transformational projects contained within the Advancing Together Agreement between Burngreave New Deal for Communities and Sheffield City Council.
The Chief Executive made the additional comments:

· The materials, fixtures and fittings being used to fit out the Vestry Hall are natural as possible.
· Anwar Suliman is working with Richard Hanson to produce a comprehensive photographic diary of the refurbishment of the Vestry Hall and this can be accessed via the Burngreave Vestry Hall website (www.vestryhall.co.uk).
· BNDfC will shortly be receiving the outcome of the Heritage Lottery Funding (HLF) panel decision regarding the HLF funding bid.

· There is a public meeting on 18th May at Shiloh Church for discussions to start regarding the learning centre plans for the Vestry Hall. 

The Chair informed members that the Employment and Enterprise Theme Manager is progressing work for a local construction employment initiative.

The Partnership Board:

· Noted the contents of the report.


	

	  6.
	Outturn Report
	The Chief Executive presented this report that provided members with an analysis of the programme’s performance in Year 5 (2005/06), Quarter 4 (01/01/06 to 31/03/06), in terms of financial performance/outturn only.  It sets out the spending targets and what was actually spent.
The Chief Executive responded to members comments as follows:

· Vestry Hall and Sorby House are the predominant reason behind the £744k underspend, however, this underspend cannot be reallocated as it will be spent on the Vestry Hall and Sorby House projects in the next financial year. 
· Management Finance and Admin is a national issue for the NDC programme with MFA spend ranging from 15% to 27%.  BNDfC predict its MFA spend at 11% over the lifetime of the project and the management team have plans to reduce the percentage further.
· The company’s balance sheet will be circulated for members information together with a breakdown of spend in themes as requested previously by the Chair.

The Partnership Board:

· Noted the progress information provided.
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	  7.
	Staffing Report
	The Chief Executive presented this report that informed the Partnership Board of the current staffing position within the BNDfC programme.

The Chief Executive added:

· As requested previously by members a graphical representation of the information contained in the report will be circulated.
· There is 25% of residents employed on NDC’s at a national level and compared to this resident employment of 46% in BNDfC is very high.

Members commented that the programme has a high turnover of staff.
The Partnership Board:

· Noted the information contained in the report.


	PD

	  8.
	Programme Progress Report
	The Chief Executive presented this report that updated members on the progress of the programmes in theme areas.  

The Chief Executive responded to members comments as follows:
· The programme will lobby the Burngreave Area Panel members to investigate the state of repair of the pavements and roads around the area e.g. Burngreave Cemetery.

In light of recent changes to the format of this report the Chief Executive asked members if they were happy with the format and contents of this report.

Members responded as follows:

· The report is greatly improved and very informative but some sections of the report identify the numbers of people for example either supported, attending meetings or accessing training, identifying the number of people (or not) needs to be consistent throughout the report. 
· The report details some of the meetings and events coming up in May, however, it would be useful if members received better advanced notice so they are able to plan them in. 

The Chief Executive stated that information regarding future meetings and events should be reported in the BNDfC Internal Newsletter and he would investigate to ensure staff are still utilising this process.
The Chief Executive will ask the Regeneration Manager for the Environment and Housing to contact Ronnie Lewin to update him of the progress of Pitsmoor Adventure Playground.
The Partnership Board:

· Noted the progress information provided.
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	  9.
	Future Meeting Schedule
	The Chief Executive presented this report that updated Board members on the proposed issues for discussion at Partnership Board and Board Focus meeting throughout the year.
Members commented that:

· BME issues are timetabled for a Board Focus discussion in June, however, this issue will require more than a 2 hour discussion on this subject.

· The Board requires a Focus discussion on housing to be timetabled.
The Chief Executive encouraged members to attend the Board Focus meeting on 4th May where the topic for discussion will be the programmes Community Engagement Strategy and capacity building/infrastructure.

The Partnership Board:

· Noted the information contained in the report and will forward any further suggestions to the Acting Programmes Director.


	PD

	10.
	Chief Executive’s Report
	The Chief Executive presented this report that updated Partnership Board members on the work undertaken by the Chief Executive in the last month and highlights key issues for the coming month.
The Partnership Board:

· Received and noted this report.

	

	11.
	Minutes and PB Action Points
	The PB minutes of 29th March 2006 have been previously agreed by Board members.


	

	12.
	AOB
	Summary of Action Points

Amanda Wells requested that the action point on page 2 27.07.05 (Projects for approval – Supporting Business) be removed from the list. 
The Chair requested that effort should be made to ensure the Summary of Action Points is circulated with the papers.

The Chief Executive informed members that work is progressing and many action points will be resolved following Board discussion and decision in June and July.

Focus Meeting – Housing

Some members raised concern regarding Arches Housing being a major landlord in the area as there have been issues in the past regarding their role and the behaviour of some of their tenants.  The Chief Executive stated this was a legitimate concern however Arches have improved their performance over the last year.  The Chief Executive stated that Arches Housing can be invited to the Housing Focus meeting to discuss and reassure members regarding their concerns. 

Board Papers

Some members questioned why the Partnership Board papers could not be circulated in time for discussion at the Community Representatives meeting.  The Chief Executive responded by saying that holding Board meetings on a monthly basis did not allow this to happen, when the Board meetings are held on a bi-monthly cycle there will be enough time to circulate the Board papers well in advance and therefore this will allow Community Representative to discuss same at their meeting.

Staff/PB Team Building Event 

The Chair informed members that this event will take place on Friday 12th May 2006 and encouraged members to attend as this is a team building event and an opportunity for Board and staff to meet together.  Information regarding this event will be re-circulated to members.

Bowling

The Chair would like BNDfC Board to field at least one bowling team (5 members) for a bowling competition being held in Abbeyfield Park this summer.  If members wish to volunteer they should forward their names to the Chair.
Presentation

Dorrett Buckley-Greaves was presented with a BNDfC pen to mark her 80th Birthday.
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	13.
	Date and Venue of Next Meeting
	5.30pm – 7.30pm, Wednesday, 31st May 2006 at Pitsmoor Methodist Church.


	


	Draft 
	10.05.06.

	Agreed CE
	12.05.06.

	Agreed Chair
	22.05.06.

	Draft Circulated to PB
	22.05.06.

	PB Comments back by 
	12 noon 26.05.06.
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